NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on February 5, 2024 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pires, and Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the December 4, 2023 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires spoke about the PFAS at the former DPW site on Richardson Road. Aurora Bas checked the samples. The pile will be removed in a few weeks.

Paul Pires said that he will be having the Swain Road tank cleaned and serviced.

We discussed the Budget and Paul said that Insurance, Postage and salaries are all going up and that he is working on the fees.

Paul said that the mapping is going well.

Paul said that he has been taking Bruce Harper's name off the accounts.

Paul said that in the last few months he has had several breaks.

Paul said that the employees will be looking for a 5% pay raise and they will be asking for a 20-minute paid lunch break and they will be asking for permission to bring the company truck home when they are on call.

Our next Meeting will be March 4, 2024 at 4:00 p.m. Annual Meeting will be March 25, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 5:00 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irviné; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,
Roberth Leanth

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk